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Changes to the list of qualifying physical impairment or disability expenses 

Background 

SAICA expressed its concerns in May 2021 in respect of SARS’ proposed changes to the list 
of qualifying physical impairment or disability expenses. The changes proposed removing 
the tax credit for school fees (and the cost of additional tutoring) paid in respect of learners 
with disabilities or impairments as they said that school fees are not in consequence of a 
disability, but in consequence of education.  

 

Changes 

SAICA is delighted that SARS has considered our submission in this regard and has 
reverted back to the method of calculating the qualifying medical expenses for school fees 
as set out in the 2012 Disability List. This means that a tax credit can now be claimed for the 
following, paid in respect of learners with disabilities or impairments as follows:  

• Special education schools for learners with disabilities: 
• school assistant or classroom costs; and  
• school fees limited to the amount in excess of the fees that would have been 

payable if the person attended the closest fee-paying public school not 
specialising in learners with special educational needs. 
 

• Schools not specialising in learners with special educational needs: 
• School fees limited to additional expenses incurred and paid as a result of 

the disability. 

 

Effective date 

These changes will be effective retrospectively from 1 March 2020. 

 

How do you claim the additional benefit if you have already submitted your 2021 
return? 

• Log into your eFiling profile or visit your local SARS branch office (by appointment only); 



• Choose the ‘request for correction’ (RFC) function under your 2021 return; or  
• Lodge an objection*.  
 
*You must must only lodge an objection if the RFC option is not available for the 2021 year 
of assessment. 

 

Where do I find more details on this? 

The 2020 Disability List has been amended accordingly and was published on the SARS 
website on 29 October 2021. It can be accessed by clicking on this link: 
https://www.sars.gov.za/types-of-tax/personal-income-tax/tax-and-disability/.  

 

ENDS 

About SAICA 

The South African Institute of Chartered Accountants (SAICA), South Africa’s pre-eminent 
accountancy body, is widely recognised as one of the world’s leading accounting institutes. 
The Institute provides a wide range of support services to more than 50 000 members and 
associates who are chartered accountants (CAs[SA]), as well as associate general 
accountants (AGAs[SA]) and accounting technicians (ATs[SA]), who hold positions as 
CEOs, MDs, board directors, business owners, chief financial officers, auditors and leaders 
in every sphere of commerce and industry, and who play a significant role in the nation’s 
highly dynamic business sector and economic development. 

Chartered Accountants are highly valued for their versatile skill set and creative lateral 
thinking, that's why all of the top 100 Global Brands employ Chartered Accountants. 
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